
Thornton-in-Craven Community 
Primary and Nursery School 

Cam Lane, Thornton-in-Craven, North Yorkshire, BD23 3SX 
 

Tel: 01282 843381  
Email: admin@thornton-in-craven.yorks.sch.uk 

 

Headteacher: Mrs K Smith 

 

Dear prospective parent, 

 

Thank you for your interest in a nursery place for your child at our school.  We are 

currently taking applications for places from September 2019.  We hope that the 

information provided will encourage you to complete an application form.  For a 

September 2019 start we are accepting applications until Thursday June 20th 2019 and 

places will then be allocated on Friday 21st June.  After this date, remaining nursery places 

will be filled on a first come first served basis until all the places are filled.  The number of 

nursery places available for 2019-20 is 10 places and we anticipate that we will be able to 

accommodate all applications received.  However, in the event that there are more 

applications than places then these will be allocated as per the North Yorkshire admissions 

criteria.   

 

Priority is as follows: 
 

1 Looked after children and all previously looked after children for whom the 

school has been expressed as a preference. 

2 Children the considered to have special social or medical reasons for 

admission. 

We will only consider applications on social or medical grounds if they are supported by a 

professional recommendation from a doctor, social worker, or other appropriate 

professional. The supporting evidence should set out the particular social or medical 

reason(s) why the school in question is the most suitable school and the difficulties that 

would be caused if the child had to attend another school.   

3 Children living within the normal area of the school. 

If the nursery is oversubscribed, priority will be given to a sibling of a pupil at the school in 

the September of the younger sibling's entry, and then to those living nearest the school. 

4 Children living outside the normal area of the school. 

If a school is oversubscribed, priority will be given to a sibling of a pupil at the school in 

the September of the younger sibling's entry, and then to those living nearest the school. 

If you require any further information, please do not hesitate to speak to us. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Mrs Katie Smith 

Headteacher 
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